Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2015
Appoquinimink State Service Center, Middletown, De.

9:45 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Members Present:  Barbara Monaghan, Chair, Rick Kosmalski, Brian Hartman, Steve Slotkin (via telephone), Terri Hancharick
Members Absent:  Larry Henderson
Staff:  Pat Maichle

Guests:  Bill Monaghan, Tina Fields
I. Call to Order – The meeting was Called to Order at 9:45 a.m.
II. Approval of Minutes – The Minutes of the 08/12/15 Meeting were approved as submitted.
III. Approval of Agenda – The Agenda was approved as submitted.
IV. Chair’s Report

1. Barbara and other advocates met with Senator Bryan Townsend this date to discuss issues with him concerning disability services and supports.  Senator Townsend has running for the Delaware seat in Congress next year so it is important for him to hear from us at a national and state level.  We had met with him previously to begin the conversation.  We will continue to talk with him and educate him.
2. Strategic Planning – Thus far, we have held 3 Focus Groups in October, we have begun Public Hearings to gather information, and we have an electronic survey that will be open until the end of November.  We will hold Blog Nogs next week.  All of these will provide information for the DDC to consider when developing new Goals and objectives for our new 5-year state plan.  Information collected thus far was provided to the Committee for review.  This same information will be given to the full Council in November.
V. Staff Report

1. Pat relayed that we have completed research with other state DDC’s to see who and how they command expenditure of contract funds for the 3rd year of the grants.  None of them include language in their contracts to this end.  They all follow the same procedures that we do.  We found no other sure way to ensure the expenditure of funds.

We, therefore, have removed the language in our contract that we felt would motivate contractors to expend all funds granted to them.  We will, instead, revise the language somewhat in our application packet to tighten up the expectation of expense.

2. Pat provided the Committee with the calendar of meeting for 2016.  The only thing that is yet to be finalized is the place for the Executive Committee meetings.  Appoquinimink does not have their new calendar for reserving their conference rooms.  A final calendar for our meetings will be provided at the November Council meeting and will be published on our web site.

3. Colleen Wieck is looking for pictures that we may have of the late John Jefferson who once served on the DDC.  No Members present were aware of available pictures or the family of John.  Pat will continue to look for ta picture.

4. Pat shared with the Committee a recent email sent to her regarding a draft letter that AIDD has to send to each state Governor to reiterate the need for membership to reflect the culture and diversity of each state.  NACDD is exploring which states are in need of this letter to be sent to their Governor.  The Committee did not feel this is necessary for Delaware as we have enjoyed a good working relationship with our Governor’s office in working towards a fully diverse Council.
5. The NACDD is offering scholarships for the National Leadership Consortium.  A few Council Members have expressed an interest in applying for this educational opportunity.  They will apply directly to the program for the scholarship if needed.
6. Pat shared the new Oral Health Press Release that was drafted by the contractor and the Children and Families Committee.  There will also be a video to accompany this information very soon.  Pat will share this, as well, as soon as we get it.

7. Pat shared that Jane Gallivan has requested that we help to sponsor an upcoming visit by Dr. Nora Baladerian to Delaware to discuss prevention of victimization of people with developmental disabilities.  Jane hopes to schedule a day for Nora to talk with people with disabilities, families, and DDDS staff.  The Committee unanimously approved the expenditure of $2,000 to support this effort.  Pat will notify Jane and will share the information with the Council about the event.

VI. Financial Report/FAC Committee Report - The report was provided to the Committee.  There are not final numbers for the left over Administrative funds.  We will have a final number for Council in November.  There were no questions or concerns.
VII. Current Business

1. Self-Advocacy Organization – Update – Delaware People First, Inc. had their Officers meeting for their annual meeting.  They have completed their strategic planning process.  They are planning a self-advocates conference in the Spring and will introduce the Self-Advocacy 101 at the conference.  DPF will be finalizing the contract with DDDS soon to sponsor the conference and training.
2. DDC State Plan/Strategic Planning – This was discussed earlier in the meeting.
3. Supported Decision-Making – Update– Brian, Terri and Pat are on a grant committee to bring SDM to Delaware as an alternative to Guardianship.  There is a draft bill that is being worked on with the Public Guardian and other agencies and will be vetted by the Courts before a sponsor will be sought. We may be inviting Jonathan Martinis to DE in the Spring to speak on this subject to attorneys, courts, education staff, etc.
4. New Council Officers – January – The newly elected Officers will join the Committee in January.  They can begin to attend in December to get an idea of the process.  Tina will not be attending in December.
5. Budget Hearings – The schedule was provided to the Committee.  All approved for the DLP to provide testimony on our behalf for the DHSS and KIDS Department hearings.
VIII. New Business
1. Directors’ Retreat – Atlanta- Pat will be attending in November and will bring back information on strategic planning and other issues.
2. APS Guidelines Comments – Jamie has drafted comments to submit to ACL online on our behalf.  The comments were shared with the Committee with a request for edits/comments by the end of this week.  Jamie will submit the comments to ACL before the end of October.
IX. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 10:40 a.m.
